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Matthew Baker    
Senior Associate  
Minter Ellison 
Governor Macquarie Tower 1  
Farrer Place Sydney 
NSW 2000 

By email: Matthew.Baker@minterellison.com 

Dear Mr Baker 

Subject: Biodiversity Management Plan for 77 – 91 Warnervale Road, Warnervale  

Thank you for your email of 9 November 2023 requesting review of the draft Biodiversity 
Management Plan (BMP) for 77 – 91 Warnervale Road, Warnervale (Cumberland Ecology, 8 
November 2023).   

The Biodiversity and Conservation Division (BCD) has reviewed the BMP and has no comments.  
For the purpose of Clause 5.2 of the Biodiversity Certification Agreement, BCD approves the BMP 
for 77 – 91 Warnervale Road, Warnervale (Cumberland Ecology, 8 November 2023).   

If you have any further questions, please contact Sarah Warner, Senior Biodiversity Conservation 
Planning Officer, on 49042748 or at huntercentralcoast@environment.nsw.gov.au 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
Joe Thompson  
Director Hunter Central Coast Branch 
Biodiversity and Conservation Division 
17/1/2023  
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